PARKS AND RECREATION 

ADVISORY BOARD

July 22, 2016

@ 4:00 p.m.

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board was held on Friday, July 22, 2016 @ 4:00 p.m. in City Hall, 1313 N. Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.

Board members present:


John Topp, Chairman


Julie Herrington


Sylvia Rivera


Michael Galvan

Absent:   Glenda Ledesma, Jimmie Traylor

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Topp.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Chairman Topp.

DISCUSSION HELD AND ACTION TAKEN TO AMEND THE PROPOSED BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2016-17 AND RECOMMENDATION TO CITY COUNCIL MADE

J. Topp briefly explained to M. Galvan the discussions held at the last meeting regarding the budget.  He added that the reason for this meeting was to make certain amendments to the budget.

Regarding the Fun Run/Walk, J. Topp explained that he contacted Nancy Rodriguez with the Lone Star Pacesetters and she expressed interest in heading this event and she wants to propose another event as well.

J. Topp added that he spoke to Peggy Reeves regarding the beautification project for the purpose of buying additional trees.  She is able to get donations and the proposed budget of $1,400 could be reduced to $700.00.

J. Topp explained the expenses that came in, thus far, for the 4th of July parade.  He added that the Council is considering proposing a tax increase and commented that he did not feel that the Parks Board would want to contribute towards that effort by submitting a budget of over $13,000.

J. Herrington suggested prioritizing the events:  Lighting of the Palms; 4th of July parade; Palm Valley Day and Harvest Festival.  Discussion followed and there was a consensus to combine Palm Valley Day with the Harvest Festival.  The Lighting of the Palms is a great event well attended by many people.

S. Rivera stated that she wanted to add more props to the Lighting of the Palms event and asked to be able to purchase some items right now while they are on sale.  The decorations are needed to decorate the stage and she would also like to have a better sign for the event.  J. Topp commented that the sign made last year was designed for it to be used every year.  The possibility of a banner stretching across the tennis courts was suggested.  She also asked for special seating for the Hinojosas; bleachers and rental of tall tables (cocktail tables) for the event.  
J. Topp stated that he could do the graphics and donate his time.

S. Rivera stated that she was considering adding ‘smores’ and stated that about 500 cookies were purchased last year for this event.  She also asked for some kind of gratuity for the volunteers that work the events.  She stated that the performers were sponsored last year but this year she wanted to ‘hire’ the performers.  She was of the opinion that the music is the most important aspect of the event.  S. Rivera commented that the Hinojosas want to add more lights and donate them plus the labor.  The donation would not be monetary but mostly in-kind.  J. Topp stated that if the City is not receiving any revenue than this event would be listed with a -0- revenue.  S. Rivera asked for $5,000 in case she does not receive any donations..   She added that all inventory of all decorations are reusable for the following years and she is proposing to expand the event in addition to what the Hinojosas will be donating.  Port-a-potties will also be added.

J. Topp calculated that it would come out to about $27.50 per person if spending $5,500 for about 200 people. There has to be a way to justify the expenditure---in other words how much participation are you getting for the money?

S. Rivera stated that she could work with whatever the City gives her.  Her goal is to have sponsors but at least have a budget.  She asked to be able to buy whatever items are on sale with the leftover money in the 2015-16 budget.

S. Rivera explained that the Harvest Festival will generate revenue through the sale of the wine tasting tickets.

Further discussion followed on the events as outlined in the proposed budgets.
S. Rivera was authorized to use $700 from the existing budget to purchase Christmas displays for the Lighting of the Palms event.

There being no further business the meeting adjourned at 5:37 p.m.

_________________________________
     _____________________________

John Topp, Chairman                                           Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
PAGE  
3

